
 
February 4, 2016 

 

Gov. Jeb Bush 

Dr. Ben Carson 

Gov. Chris Christie 

Mrs. Carly Fiorina 

Gov. Jim Gilmore  

Gov. John Kasich 

Mr. Donald Trump 

 

Dear Candidates: 

 

On behalf of the Susan B. Anthony List and our 465,000 members across the country, I am 

writing to you today to urge a swift and decisive end to the attacks other candidates and their 

surrogates are making concerning the courageous pro-life positions of Senators Ted Cruz and 

Marco Rubio. These attacks ill-serve a party that has pledged, in one form or another, since the 

election of Ronald Reagan in 1980 “to restore protection of the right to life for unborn children.” 

 

While Senators Cruz and Rubio have supported SBA List-backed legislation that includes certain 

exceptions, they personally believe – as do we – that unborn children conceived in even the most 

difficult circumstances deserve the same legal protections that every other unborn child deserves. 

They know that you do not correct one tragedy with a second tragedy. 

 

Let me be clear: An attack on this aspect of these candidates’ pro-life positions is an attack on 

the pro-life movement as a whole.  

 

These tactical broadsides for perceived short-term advantage are incredibly damaging to the pro-

life movement at a point in which momentum is on our side. Our movement has worked 

diligently, especially in the wake of the 2012 elections, to put pro-life candidates on offense and 

pro-abortion candidates on defense.  

 

As a movement, we have put forward legislative proposals that not only save lives, but also have 

the strong backing of the American public, such as the Pain-Capable Unborn Child Protection 

Act, which would protect babies after 20 weeks, or five months of pregnancy. During the 2014 

election cycle this legislation dramatized the extreme position of abortion advocates, and it will 

have the same effect once again this cycle – largely thanks to the public support it enjoys from 

every single one of you.  



 

To conclude, I urge you and your campaigns to reject Planned Parenthood’s talking points and 

instead keep the pro-life movement on offense by focusing on exposing the extreme position 

held by the other side: Abortion on-demand, up until the moment of birth, for any reason, paid 

for by the taxpayer. This is the winning message that will result in a pro-life president who will 

sign into law life-saving protections for the most vulnerable in our society.  

 

For Life, 

 

Marjorie Dannenfelser 

President 

Susan B. Anthony List  
 


